CA London Lectures

Programme Autumn 2014
A fee is payable for lectures: Individual lecture tickets: Members £4.00; Non-members £7.00

Season tickets available - contact Secretariat for details
Lectures and talks start promptly at 19:00hrs
Wednesday 1 October 

Memories of a barging life, by Jim Lawrence

Jim Lawrence started his career during the war years when, aged 15, he joined the barge Gladys as 
the third hand. His first job was to climb the hundred foot mast to put up a new flag. By 19 he had become a skipper in his own right. Jim is a well known raconteur, and in this talk he will relate many of his observations and adventures from the days of trading around the Thames Estuary under sail.

Wednesday 8 October

Girls’ Guide to the Southern Ocean, by Linda Crewe-Gee 

Linda realised a dream when she joined Tecla, a traditional Dutch tall ship, for a voyage from Auckland across the Southern Ocean via Cape Horn to the Falkland Islands. Although no novice, this was very different from the sort of sailing Linda had previously experienced. The four permanent crew and nine volunteers needed true teamwork, a lot of energy, and occasionally no little nerve. Wild weather, hard physical work and odd mishaps notwithstanding, the voyage fulfilled her friend’s parting blessing: “May the ocean be beautiful, awesome and kind.” Come and hear her inspiring story.

Wednesday 15 October

East coast pilot, by Garth Cooper

Cruising the east coast is, to say the least, interesting. For the first timer it can appear daunting with its shallow waters, numerous sand banks, strong tides and highly changeable weather. Garth Cooper is one of the three east coast sailors who compile and write the East Coast Pilot, the bible for those seeking peace and quiet among the many swatchways, estuaries, rivers and creeks that make this, in his opinion, a second-to-none sailing ground. 

This year Garth and his fellow authors Colin Jarman and Dick Holness have been ploughing furrows (in some cases quite literally) up and down the coast as they carry out the research needed to produce the fourth edition of this iconic book. It’s hard work, but it’s also fun and they get to meet some extraordinarily nice people in their travels.

Garth’s own career spans boat building, broadcasting, writing and editing. He’s consultant editor on Anglia Afloat and recently skippered one of the boats in the East Anglian Sailing Trust’s annual cruise for blind people – on his beloved East Coast!
Wednesday 22 October

Conserving HMS Victory, by Andrew Baines

At 249 years since floating out, HMS Victory is the oldest commissioned warship in the world.  Famous for her role as Nelson’s flagship at the Battle of Trafalgar, the ship has been permanently dry docked in Portsmouth since 1922. In March 2012, ownership of Victory passed to the National Museum of the Royal Navy. This talk, by Victory’s Curator and Project Director Andrew Baines, will examine the ship’s history, the National Museum’s new approach to conserving Victory, what new information has been brought to light in recent archaeological studies and structural investigations and how the Museum intends to undertake the twenty-year, fifty-million pound conservation project. 
Wednesday 29 October

A Circumnavigation of Sweden, or to Travemunde with Tess, by Derek and Jean Lumb

Having failed to get to the Baltic Rally in Visby in 2011, Derek and Jean were determined to get to the 2012 Rally in Travemunde. As they sail with their Border Collie, Tess, they would have to travel by car to rejoin their boat, and return to their starting point - and their car - at the end of the summer. In planning their Baltic adventure they had been rather taken with the idea of going through the Gota Canal, so the idea came together of a circumnavigation of Sweden.
This talk follows their cruise in Whispered Secret, their Westerly Typhoon, up the east coast of Denmark from Augustenborg, through the Göta Canal, into Stockholm via Lake Mälaren, to the Archipelago, down to Travemunde and back to Augustenborg via Copenhagen.
Wednesday 5 November

A leisurely sail to the Western Med, by Jo Fraser and Liz Wall

During 2012 Liz and Jo took six months off work to sail their Westerly Oceanlord, Nimrod, from Portsmouth to the Mediterranean via North and South Brittany, the Atlantic coast and the Straits of Gibraltar and then on to Sardinia and Corsica via the Balearics. For much of the time, they sailed short-handed – two women sailing seemed to flummox a lot of marina staff along the way! 

During this talk they will recall the highs and lows and their favourite places to stop. They will also be sharing the route they took, equipment installed, some personal observations as well as facts and figures about their trip to this very popular cruising area. 

Wednesday 12 November

Preparation for Heavy Weather Sailing, by Noel Dilly

Everyone has a differing idea of heavy weather at sea. What most have in common is that they would rather be ashore wishing they were sailing.  Fear and inexperience play a massive role in this response.  Experience is easily gained by practice in less demanding situations. Noel will suggest drills and how to do them well. Preparation and practice for you, the boat, and the crew will be the major theme. The talk will range over techniques to mitigate the effects of strong winds and storms, suggesting what to prepare, what to do, how to do it, and why, and much relevant gear will be demonstrated.
You will probably never face your ultimate storm. However, with the technical skills gained from experience perhaps will come confidence and less reluctance, if not a desire to explore the limits of your abilities. 
Noel will critically review the standard advice and hopes to slaughter several "sacred cows" during the evening.

Wednesday 19 November

A double transit of the North West Passage, by Rev Bob Shepton

Bob, an ex-Royal Marine and retired school chaplain, is an extraordinary sailor who has circumnavigated several times, sailing over 130,000 miles in every latitude from the Arctic to the Antarctic, and a climber who has scaled previously unclimbed arctic mountains to boot. 

In July 2013, aged 78, Bob completed the unique feat of sailing his 33ft Westerly, Dodo's Delight, through the hostile Arctic conditions of the North West Passage in both directions in successive years.  Last year he faced extremely harsh conditions with 30-40 per cent more ice than usual and strong headwinds and was one of only three boats to make it through. But he still found time to carry out underwater filming for a Scottish marine biology consultancy to analyse the Arctic seabed flora on the way.
Wednesday 26 November: Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 3 December

Cruising the Brittany Canals, by Alec Macpherson
British boats are a rare sight on Brittany's canals according to Alec. This network of sheltered inland waterways originally began construction on the orders of Napoleon as an alternative to poor local roads for transporting heavy goods. Now it is a superb facility for boaters, cyclists, walkers, horse riders and fishermen. Alec and wife Cate have spent 10 seasons cruising this delightful area in their 33ft Fairey Super Swordsman, Yo Ho Ho and this talk aims to encourage more of us to discover its charms.
Wednesday 10 December

Cruising the Turquoise Coast of Turkey, by Bill Anstead

Bill and wife Chris cruised to the Mediterranean from England in Ulendo V, their Wauquiez Centurion 40, reaching Turkey after five years in 2011 and exploring its SW coast for the next two. They rate Turkey among the best cruising areas in the Med. It is one of the foremost countries in the world seeking to protect its environment on land, sea and air, through many laws and regulations, which are in varying stages of development and implementation. As well as illustrating the enjoyment to be had cruising this coast, the talk will give an update on how these are implemented, how they affect the cruiser, and the latest on checking the boat and crew in and out between Turkey and the nearby Greek islands.

Wednesday 17 December: Carol Service
A traditional carol service, organised on the CA’s behalf by the Med Section, and followed by an informal Christmas supper at CA House. Further details and timings will be published in due course.
To book contact Secretariat Tel: 0207 537 2828 or email office@cruising.org.uk 
